COMMISSION ON AGING MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, September 6, 2015
Stoughton Room, Stoughton Area Senior Center

Present:  David Bacon, Sid Boersma Carol Heidenway, Nan Hoffman, Ron Jensen, Don Mix, Jeanne Schwass-Long, David Sharpe, Charlotte Snow, Betty Thompson  Guest: Rosalind Gausman
Staff Present: Cindy McGlynn, Hollee Camacho
Absent & Excused: Mary Onsager, Kay Davis
Call to order: D. Sharpe called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM. 
September Minutes: Moved by S. Boersma seconded by R. Jensen to approve; passed unanimously.  
Director Comments: Cindy McGlynn
· Welcomed Rosalind , a guest of Carol Heidenway.
· Today is Carol Heidenway’s last meeting.  Thanks for all your service, we wish you the very best in your new Illinois home.
· Former Mayor Bob Barnett is our newest COA member, a representative from Stoughton.
· We are still in need of fundraising; we’re currently behind $8,000.
· Sent mid-year statistics to townships with a reminder of their donation goal.

In-Service: Stoughton Homelessness Coalition, Kelly Janda
· This coalition is a community collaboration made up of representatives from the Library, START, Community Action Coalition, JFF, schools and community members with a mission of promoting awareness and better coordination of services to prevent poverty and homelessness.  
· Cummin’s Community Involvement Team has assisted in organizing a volunteer transportation group for rides to the food pantry, a community poverty simulation, and a “Swim Lane” coordination structure which helps identifies all community action points. 
· Currently the Coalition is considering the development of an emergency resource brochure, a Stoughton Job Center, an alliance with landlord, and will soon be hosting a Movie and Food night at the school to raise awareness on homelessness issues.

· Some local spin-off groups include the Housing Advocacy Team (HATS) which is working on a grant to prove people at risk of eviction with affordable housing, and Stoughton United Ministries (SUM) which provides volunteer transportation.
· C. McGlynn noted the often invisible side to homelessness.  Many are hiding their status very well by living in tents, “couch-surfing” or “doubling-up” in others’ homes.
· The Homelessness Coalition would like more representation from Stoughton Police, Utilities and Dane County Deputies.
Strategic Plan
· After discussion, COA decided to have the following five focus groups: 1) human services, 2) local business and schools, 3) City and Town government, 4) general public, 5) faith community.
· These groups will meet on separate dates for 1-1.5 hours.  Using the Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats (SWOT) analysis model, focus groups will provide the COA with information to influence our Strategic Plan.  The goal is that most emphasis will be on the “W” and “T” in order for us to best prepare for upcoming changes, especially due to the projected increase in the aging population.
· Please call/email Cindy or Hollee with your suggestions of people to invite to the groups. Keep in mind we are looking for critical thinkers who will give honest feedback.
COA Bylaws: 
· Revisions are complete.  Motioned by D. Sharpe and seconded by C. Heidenway to adopt revisions to the COA Bylaws; passed unanimously.  
· The proposed revised draft will be sent to the Council Affairs and Council Policy Committee and then to City Council.  Once approved, copies will be sent to towns.
Legislative Update: C. Heidenway
· Voter ID laws are again up for debate.  The need for a birth certificate is currently in the courts at the State level. Contact your local officials with your personal stories.
· Eleven Wisconsin counties do not receive adequate cell phone services.  Many companies raise the fixed rates without regard to electricity use.  There is a push for phone companies to keep landlines intact for financial and safety reasons. 
· Medicare Open Enrollment is October 15 – December 7.  You may contact Senior Center Case Managers or the Medigap Helpline 1-800-242-1060 for help.  
· Senator Baldwin is still seeking support from Congress to sign on the RAISE Family Caregiver Act which would specifically require the development, maintenance, and updating of an integrated national strategy to recognize and support family caregivers. The bill would create an advisory council to bring together relevant federal agencies and representatives from the private and public sectors to advise and make recommendations regarding the national strategy.

· The State legislature wants to see a draft of the new Family Care Re-Design by April 1. Tomorrow there will be a hearing at the Goodman Senior Center.
COMMITTEE MEETING REPORTS:  No Report
Meeting Adjourned: Moved D. Sharpe, seconded by C. Heidenway to adjourn the meeting.  Carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 12:00 PM  


Next Meeting: Tuesday, November 3, 11:00 AM  
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